
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 18, 2020 
 
Baldwin County Commission 
Attn: Honorable Billie Jo Underwood, Mrs. Terri Graham, 
 

Re: Proposed Baldwin County Landfill Ground Lease Agreement (the “Agreement”) 
by and between AEP Renewable Fuels, LLC (together with any successor, 
“AEP”) and Baldwin County Commission (the “Commission”) 

 
Dear Mses. Underwood and Graham, 
 
 This letter will serve as a written modification to the Landfill Ground Lease Agreement 
(“Agreement”). Unless otherwise stated, the terms herein shall have the same meaning as in the 
Agreement. The parties understand and agree that, notwithstanding any term to the contrary, 
the Agreement, once approved and executed by the Baldwin County Commission (“BCC”), will 
not be effective, and neither party will have any obligations thereunder, unless and until AEP 
executes all written agreements necessary to proceed with (1) interconnecting the Processing 
Station with the Riviera Utilities pipeline, (2) interconnecting with British Petroleum lateral 
lines, and (3) compressing and piping Landfill Gas to a metering and pressure regulation 
station.   If said written agreements are not in place within six (6) months of the BCC’s execution 
of the Agreement, the Agreement shall be null and void without further action by either party 
thereto. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
AEP Renewable Fuels, LLC 
 
      
By: __________________________ 
       Tony Erwin, CEO 
 

AGREED AND ACKNKOWLEDGED: 
 
BALDWIN COUNTY COMMISSION 
 
 
By: ___________________________ 
Name: _________________________ 
Title: __________________________ 
Date: __________________________ 


